NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, December 15, 2016
Windsor, WHS (Windsor Alternative High School)
Present: Bill Scalise (presiding), Corinne Byrne, Julie Leroux, Carol Wilkas, Steve Craig, Monica Brase, Mark Hill and Lyn Holzman
1. Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne emailed the statement indicating $1,383.53 in the checking account.  That balance is not reflective of any PD day expenses. Eight programs have paid membership so far: Killingly, Farmington and Windsor, Wallingford, Bethel, West Hartford, Southington and Newtown..
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted, as well the PD Day Survey results. 
3. STARS:  The STARS Leadership Meeting December 13th meeting was hosted by REACH West Hartford 9:30 to 11:30. Monica Brase from Windsor introduced the Peace Builders from Hartford and three members spoke about their journeys and the work they do in helping young people today. West Hartford, Southington, Danbury were joined by Windsor, Wallingford and Farmington for the largest STARS training to date.  Additional STARS Leadership meeting dates were established for February 16th from 9:30-12:30 at REACH, Tuesday, March 14th at Farmington Alternative High School from 9:30-11:30, and on Thursday, April 27th at REACH again from 9:30-11:30.  The extra time in the February 12th session was scheduled to accommodate the presentation of “Paper Tigers” and the ensuing discussion and lunch to follow.  Subway box lunches will be provided at the conclusion of the meeting. The STARS Conference is tentatively scheduled to be held at Lincoln College of New England on Friday, May 19, 2017. Remember, all students may participate in the spring conference. Bill suggested that we start thinking about a Legislative Day for the end of April or the beginning of May. With the new spotlight on alternative education it would be good to contact local legislators to meet your students and discuss issues related to your programs.
4. SDE Alternative Schools Committee Next Steps:  The next meeting of the ASC will be on January 10, 2017 in Cheshire. All CAASP members should have received an email about the meeting and an invitation to attend. Bill encouraged all members that can attend the meeting to help explain the issues related to state regulations on alternative programs including attendance and teacher certification.
5. Upcoming Meetings: The next meeting will be February 9, 2017 at REACH in West Hartford. If you are interested in hosting a CAASP meeting please let us know. Rob would like to continue to get more people involved at the monthly meetings and grow our membership.
6. Windsor Alternative Program:  Lyn Holzman explained the origin of the Windsor alternative program and the growing pains they have had. The alternative program has all content classes in the same area and services about 200 students. Students take elective in the main building with the rest of the students. The group would like to continue the discussion for on site programs versus off site programs. There are pros and cons of each.
